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   The Modern Language Teachers’ Association of Queensland Inc.
Gold Coast Branch
MINUTES: Meeting Thursday 03 May 2012 4:00pm
Venue: G06_3.60 (Business 3 Building) 
1. The meeting opened at 4:00pm
2. Apologies:  Kim Hepworth, Lisa Miller, Rachel Lornie, Kath Clarke, Alicia Saigo
3. Attendance: Gabrielle Bert (Benowa SHS), Eve Blackwell, Anthony Chapman (Palm Beach SS; Eden’s Landing SS), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Ros Fischer (Somerset College), Jo Fullerton (Springbrook SS), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith University), Kiyomi Takahashi (Mudgeeraba SS), Tracey Somerville (Southport SHS), Carmel Gomm-Wright, Yoko MacDonald (A B Paterson College), Ursula Lindeberg (A B Paterson College), Aldona Bernaitis (Assisi Catholic College), Michele Soulard (Qld Academy of Health Sciences), David Powell (Helensvale SS), Susie Fenton (Tamborine Mountain SHS), Ayako Iwasaki (Tamborine Mountain SS), Kylie Day (Trinity Lutheran College).
4. President’s Report:  
a. Japan Foundation Sydney will send its Director, Mr Nao Endo to be guest speaker for this year’s Speech Contest
b. Nao Hirano through the Multicultural communities Council Gold Coast (MCCGC) will run a Community & Family Expo (Café 2012) on 5th May (Kodomo-no Hi) at Broadbeach State School from 10am – 3pm. It is a free event and will raise funds for the earthquake appeal by making Koi-nobori.
c. Parking in the multi-storey carpark at Griffith University will continue unchanged
d. New MLTAQ Logo was shown to members
e. Kanji Kentei Exam.  Date: Sunday 17th June  from 10am.  Place: Robina State High School.  Applications due: 13 May. There are 10 levels to the qualification, with level 10 for beginners covering 80 kanji.  Some students from Brisbane high schools passed the level 10, level 9 and level 8 exams last year. Have you got any students who are mad about kanji and would like a challenge?  To apply, or for further enquiries, please email Takeaki Nakamura at the following email address:  tutoring@links-across-cultures.com

Further information about the levels and the examination fees may be found on the following website (in English) :

http://www.links-across-cultures.com/kan/Kanken_En_20120602.html 
f.  Green and Gold College, Southport is looking for a GC school which would like a 60 y/o Japanese man to asssit them for 3 months.  Contact Fukuko Hashimoto at Green & Gold Day and Night College, Suite A / 8 Short Street, Southport, QLD 4215, Tel:  07 55916880 Fax: 07 55916882. 
TSS has moved to use this man but are happy to collaborate with any other interested schools. www.greenandgoldcollege.qld.edu.au
admin@greenandgoldcollege.qld.edu.au
5. Webmaster’s Report given by Anthony
6. Treasurer’s Report given by Carmel
7. Written Competition 2012 (Gold Coast Language Competition on website). The title for this competition was discussed and it was decided to call it the “Print and Multimedia Competition”.  Anthony will update the website
8. General Business.  Chris reported that Life Member Gisela Bergmann was having her second knee operation. Carmel asked Chris to send some flowers from the Branch and she as treasurer would reimburse him.
9. Speech Contest – decisions on convenors for the 2012 event to be held on Sunday 19th August were made.  This was followed by the annual May review of the rules.  The first Speech Contest sub-committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday 17th May.
10. PD  Adrian Diaz was the guest speaker for this month.  The “Presi” presentation has been posted on the Gold Coast List.
TOWARDS AN INTEGRATED & SUSTAINABLE LANGUAGE-AND-CULTURE PEDAGOGY

Despite the widespread agreement that languages education should lead to the development of interculturally competent speakers, there is a lack of agreement about how to achieve such a goal. This discrepancy between expected goals and the methodologies in place to achieve them is reflected in the rich mosaic of practices among experienced language teachers whose curricular contents and objectives may not reflect their widened educational mission in practice. This seminar will explore pedagogical principles that can guide teachers towards an integrated and sustainable approach to language and culture teaching.
11.  The meeting closed at 6:25pm

Dinner was at Parkwood Thai and attended by six members.
President,  Dr Leigh Kirwan



MOB: 0403 169 445
School of Languages and Linguistics


TEL: 07 5552 8612 (work)
Griffith University: Gold Coast Campus 4222


FAX: 07 5552 8745 (work)






Email: L.Kirwan@griffith.edu.au


